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The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on  June 6, 2011, at 7pm.  
at the Leroy Township Hall. 
 
Present were: Chuck Klco, Linda Burhenne, & Richard VanPelt. 
 
Guests: None. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted with corrections. 
 
Correspondence: A letter was received from Abe Cantor letting us know that the 
Shannon Tome lawsuit has been dismissed. 
A letter concerning DBG funding availability and our opportunity to be considered 
part of an urban county was read. 
There will be a meeting at the Concord Community Center on June 21st regarding 
preparation for the Township Association meeting with the commissioners, Linda 
will attend. 
The Farm Bureau Policy Development meeting will be June 13 at the 
Fairgrounds. Rich will try to attend. 
A letter was received from a Leroy resident regarding cleaning out his ditch on 
Callow Rd. 
A notice that a one year old culvert pipe on Lester Dr. is rotting out. Chuck will 
investigate. 
 
Department Reports: 
ZONING: Sixteen calls were received and three permits were issued.  On June 
14, JJJ Properties Conditional Use Permit hearing will be held.  Four inspections 
have been done.  There are 24 still open. Seventeen violations are under 
investigation, one citation and four letters were mailed out.  With regards to 
Osborne’s sign on Vrooman Rd. nothing has happened. Myron will send out a 
letter. 
 
FIRE: Twenty-two calls since last meeting. On Aug. 19th the Red Cross will hold 
their annual blood drive at the community center.  Rich Lesak has resigned/retired 
from the fire dept.  The association will hold a retirement party for him at 
DeRubertis Party Center on July 30th. Tickets are available. 
 
ROAD: Mowing and ditching has begun.  Men are getting prepared for the Issue II 
project on Jennings Dr. 
 
CEMETERIES: The Eagle Scout has presented plans for the Paine Rd. Cemetery 
improvements.  There was a nice turnout at the Memorial Day service at Vrooman 
Rd. Cemetery.  Some errors in “unmarked” Veteran’s burials were found and have 
been corrected in the computer program. The pump at the cemetery is not 
working.  The Trustees need to contact some residents about all of the 
decorations they have placed on the graves. 
 
PARKS: No report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: The County Engineer has requested a letter indicating 
unanimous support for the roundabout at 5-points.  A motion was made by Chuck 
and seconded by Rich. All were in favor.   A letter will be sent to the County 
Engineer. 
A resident requested a speed study be done at 5-points on Rt. 86. Chuck made a 
motion/Rich seconded. Chuck & Rich were in favor, Linda voted, “not in favor”. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Chuck stated he will bring before the board a request to approve a 1.5 mill road 
levy at the July meeting. 
 
Trustees will meeting at the township hall on  Tuesday, June 14th at 6pm to review 
tractor bids. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
A motion to pay all bills was made by Chuck, seconded by Linda, all were in favor. 
 
FISCAL OFFICER: Absent. 
 
Next meeting: Regular meeting will be July 18th at 7pm. 
 
Audience: Evelyn asked about the lack of flags at the meeting house.  Also noted 
Cliff had surgery last week and is not doing well. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by, Rich, seconded by Chuck, all were in favor. 
 
 
 
_____________________________                  __________________________ 
Chuck Klco   Chairman  Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 


